
May 2023 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club 
 

NOTICE: the work party has been rescheduled to Friday May 19th from 8am until finished. 

 

Officers present were: 

Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Brian Cinelli, Caleb 

Hoskins, Brian Geary 

 

Guests applying for membership: 

1st Alex Komoroski, Brian Norris, Michael Beam, Matthew King, Jason Chips 

 

2nd Wally Ziolo, Dale Evans, Del Sexton 

 

3rd Michael Altop, Ronald Porter 

 

Voted in as a full member   Michael Altop, Ronald Porter 

 

# Of Members Present - 27 
 

 

Secretary’s Report 

The reading of last month’s minutes was waived and approved. 

Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website. 
 

Treasurer’s Report  

Aprils’ Report was given and approved. 

 

Opening Balance  $ 22,314.26    

Expenses  $ (1,194.64)  Lawn care, PortaPotty, Tires/Mounting for Bale Elevator 

Deposits  $   1,020.09   Dues 

Closing Balance  $ 22,139.71    

Petty Cash  $        63.00    

Junior League  $   1,343.35   50/50 Winner's donation: Josh Lamkins 

 

Vice President report – 

The work party scheduled for May 20th has been rescheduled to Friday May 19th due to conflict with the ARA 

Match.  The work party will still be renovating the 100yd rifle target stands.  If you can bring chain saws, impact 

drills, ladders and other tools it will be appreciated.  The old stands will be torn down and 2 12ft stands will be 

erected with a 12ft space in between them to allow access for our bale elevator to place straw on the hillside. 
 

 

Executive Officer report – 

Soda will remain the same cost as last year due to finding items on sale.  There was $11 collected for drinks. 

Please when using either the large fan or the compressor please turn the timer control past the 15 minute mark, 

otherwise the timer will not shut off automatically. 
 

League Secretary report –  

The Bullseye 1800 match last Saturday had 7 paid shooters.  The ARA league will hold their shoot on Saturday 

May 20th.  The Bullseye league is still shooting on Thursday evenings starting at 7pm.  The Rimfire league is still 

is progress with several shooting on Tuesday evenings. 
 

 

Chief Security & Safety Officer report –  

There was a Safety Orientation held on April 17th for 2 prospects.  The Junior League will start in June when 

school is out for the summer. 
 

 

Special Events Coordinator –  

Reminder that the Family Picnic will be held this year on September 30th at the range. 

The sale of tickets for the December pistol drawing is still on-going at each meeting. 

 

Technical Officer - 



There was a change to the web site with the addition of a tab for new prospective members. 

 Membership Committee report –  

Two new members were voted in.  Five first time prospects and three second time prospects attended. 

 
 

Old Business: 

Eric Anderson held a Range Officer Safety course with 2 members attending and receiving their RSO 

certification.  They will be a great help with the Junior League this year. 

 

New Business: 

WARNING:   

During the Bullseye League shoot last Thursday a car containing 3 teenagers came through the open gate and 

two males entered the pistol house.  The pistol house door was propped open with the shooters going down 

range to score their targets.  Luckily there will still somebody in the pistol house to chase the intruders away. 

Please do not leave the pistol house door open! 
 

 

 

 

Member Recognition: 
 

Rule Update:  

 
 

50/50 Raffle:  There was $82 collected, the winner Roger Ansel returned all but $2 back to the Junior League. 

 

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club 
Officers for 2023 
President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350 

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002 

Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625 

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046   email: secretary@lprcohio.com 

Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli  412-737-7113 

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782 

Technical Officer – Caleb Huckins (419) 296-0518 

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791 

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488 

Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889 

  

NRA #C5851 

DCM #24176 
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